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September 29, 2011

Ms. Laura Gutierrez

The Van De Kamps Coalition
236 South Avenue 60

Los Angeles, California 90042

Re: PID Case No.: 11-0631
Dear Ms. Gutierrez:

I am in receipt of your letter to District Attorney Steve Cooley dated August 22, 2011, alleging
misconduct by the Los Angeles Community College Board. As to your allegation that bond
funds were misspent, this office has previously determined that no criminal investigation is
warranted. That continues to be our position. As to the findings of the California State
Controller that there were irregularities in the selection of the inspector general, the Public
Integrity Division will conduct an inquiry.

That inquiry has been assigned the above referenced case number and has been assigned to
Deputy District Attorney Max Huntsman. He will determine whether a full criminal
investigation is warranted. Mr. Huntsman can be reached at (213) 974-6511.

Very truly yours,

STEVE COOLEY
District Attorney

By ddﬁ

David E. Demerjian
Head Deputy
Public Integrity Division
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